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CARTER BUZZ 

WATSON’S WORLD~ 
 
New Principal 

Carter Middle holds a special place in my heart. I have had the privilege of             
being a student, teacher, and principal at Carter Middle School. Each                 
experience has been incredible. I have and will be again in two years a parent 
of a student at Carter Middle School. Even though I am leaving my current  
positon as principal later this month, I will still be involved for the next few years 
in one form or another because I want the best for your child and mine.                 
Mr. Jack Owen will be the new principal of Carter Middle School. I have known 
him for several years and he will do a fabulous job. He has been an a                 
dministrator for many years at the middle school level and truly understands 
the needs of middle school students. The plan is to work together for a couple 
of weeks, so there is a smooth transition. During this time, I will be introducing 
him to the community and help him understand the Carter school community. 
Of course, I will also introduce him to Cardin’s! 

 
 
 

Watson’s World Continues on page 2... 

   “There are no secrets to success. It is the result of        
preparation, hard work, and learning from failure”. 

 ~ Colin Powell  



Watson’s World Continued... 

Parents Beware of the Vape 

It seems like vaping is becoming a fascination for some high school and middle school students. It has been a prob-
lem at the high school level for a year or so around the county. Now it is starting to seep down to middle schools, 
including Carter Middle. There have been recent cases of students in Knox County going to Emergency Room with 
lung issues associated with vaping. What are E-cigarettes? According to the Centers of Disease and Control (CDC): 

· E-cigarettes are electronic devices that heat a liquid and produce an aerosol, or mix of small particles in the air.                                                                                                                                       
· E-cigarettes come in many shapes and sizes. Most have a battery, a heating element, and a place to hold a liquid.                                                                                                                                         
· Some e-cigarettes look like regular cigarettes, cigars, or pipes. Some look like USB flash drives, pens, and other 
everyday items. Larger devices such as tank systems, or “mods,” do not look like other tobacco products.                                                                                     
· E-cigarettes are known by many different names. They are sometimes called “e-cigs,” “e-hookahs,” “mods,” “vape 
pens,” “vapes,” “tank systems,” and “electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS).”                                                      
· Using an e-cigarette is sometimes called “vaping” or “JUULing.”                                                                                    

The tricky thing about some of these E-cigarettes is that they look like pens and in the case of JUULs, look like USB 
flash drives. Students can conceal them easily from teachers and parents. How do students get them? In most cas-
es they steal them from their parents or older siblings. According to the CDC these are the risks for teens: 

· The use of e-cigarettes is unsafe for kids, teens, and young adults.                                                                                
· Most e-cigarettes contain nicotine. Nicotine is highly addictive and can harm adolescent brain development, which 
continues into the early to mid-20s.                                                                                                                                         
· E-cigarettes can contain other harmful substances besides nicotine.                                                                           
· Young people who use e-cigarettes may be more likely to smoke cigarettes in the future. 

Parents be on the lookout for these devices and if you own them at your house, then lock them up from your chil-
dren. When a student is found with the device at school, then the student is suspended from school and given a cita-
tion from the Sheriff’s Department, which requires a court appearance. Parents please educate your child on the 
risks associated with vaping and the consequences. 

The digital age is upon us. 

The majority of our student body now have their iPads. The iPads are not a toy. These iPads are to be used for edu-
cational purposes. With the iPads come the responsibility of using it appropriately and using digital citizenship. If you 
would like to learn more about digital citizenship, then check out commonsensemedia.org. Students need to make 
sure their iPad is always charged and ready for school. The expectation is that students will have their iPad every 
day and take it to every class. 

Chronic Absenteeism 

Chronic Absenteeism is when a student is absent more than 10 percent of the school year. This includes excused 
and unexcused absences. Last year 23 percent of our students were Chronically Absent, which means they missed 
more than 18 days of school. That is unacceptable. Unfortunately, talking to our feeder school Principals Chronic 
Absenteeism is an issue at all our schools, which means it is a community issue. Students need to be in school to 
get the necessary instruction and to learn. Research shows that students that are Chronically Absent are more likely 
to drop out of school. We are putting some interventions in place to address the situation, but the best and most ef-
fective intervention is the parent. Encourage your child to come to school and give their best. 

Parent Night and Meet the Principal 

On Tuesday, September 10th we will have a Parent Night at Carter Middle School from 5pm to 7pm. You can pick 
up your child’s mid-term and meet with teachers to discuss progress. We will also have the Scholastic Book Fair in 
the Library. You will also have the opportunity to have a meet and greet with Mr. Owen, the new Principal of Carter 
Middle School. 

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. Remember to show your Hornet PRIDE! Go Hornets! 
 
Mr. Watson 



STANLEY’S SECTION~ 
 
The 7

th
 graders are having a great year thus far.  They are getting accustom to 

grades, homework, testing, after school extra-curricular activities, community events, 
etc.  There has already been a Back to School Dance.  As our middle schoolers    
interact with each other, we want to instill in them “Hornet PRIDE”.  That is our 
school’s motto.  The acronym PRIDE stands for Positive, Respectful, Involved,          
Dependable, and Excellence.  These “Hornet PRIDE” expectations were taught and 
practiced the first two weeks of school.  We ask our students to show your “Hornet 
PRIDE” throughout the day.  There are banners and posters throughout the building 
that relay this motto.  It can also be found in the student handbook.  Teachers have 
begun giving out Hornet PRIDE tickets for behaviors that are at and above the norm.  
The Hornet PRIDE tickets will be cashed in at the PRIDE Store soon and there will be 
more details to come.  Throughout the year, we will continue to address our Hornet 
PRIDE motto and encourage students to show it every day. 
The iPad Deployment has already taken place.  If your child has not received his or 
her iPad, please contact the school.  There are expectations for the iPAD that have 
been given to students through their digital citizenship study and power point presen-
tation.  All students are expected to use the iPad appropriately.   
We hope to see everyone on Tuesday, September 10

th
 from 5:00-7:00 for Parent 

Night at Carter Middle School.   
 
Jennifer Stanley 
Assistant Principal 
7

th
 Grade 

RAMSEY’S REVIEW~ 
 
Hello Hornet Family, 
 
September is already here and we’re having a fantastic year so 
far! The end of the 4 ½ week grading period is September 5. 
Now is a good time to be talking with your student regarding 
grades and good study practices in preparation for high school.                  
Parent night will be on September 10 from 5:00-7:00. We are 
also having a Mandatory parent meeting for the New York/
Washington trip on September 10th, after parent night at 7:30  
 
This meeting is MANDATORY (No Exceptions)! For students to be 
eligible for the tip a parent/guardian is REQUIRED to attend. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support and encouragement!  
 
 
Joey Ramsey 
8th Grade Assistant Principal 

 

“Be more concerned with your character than 
your reputation because your character is 
what you really are, while your reputation                                                                                   
is merely what others think you are.”                                                                     
  ~Coach Wooden 



 

CAFÉ CORNER~ 
 

We are excited for this new school year and we are ready to start                                              
feeding our  Carter Hornets!  

      
Just a few reminders: 
 
We are a CEP (frees) for lunch and breakfast. Yea!                                                                                                
We are also selling extra stuff; like ice cream, V8 juice and more.  
 
There are two ways you can put money into your account: 
 

1. Bring cash or check  
2. Go online. 
 
 

 You can also go online to see the menu for the month.      
 
** If we dismiss at 12:00, we will only serve a cereal breakfast.  
***One hour late we will not serve breakfast. 
 
 If you have any questions just give me at the school 933-3426 
 
Thank you, 
 
Tina Golden                                                                                                                                                            
Cafeteria Manager                                                                                                                                                                  

Nurse’s Notes~ 
 
Just a friendly reminder if your child needs any       
medication (Inhaler, Epi Pen, etc) at school, we must 
have a new doctor order on file each school year.  
Medications must be brought to the school office 
by an adult.  Medication order forms can be found on 
the CMS website.  Please contact me with any ques-
tions.  
 
Thank you,  
Davina Morgan, RN 
 
davina.morgan@knoxschools.org   

COUNSELOR’S CORNER~ 
 
We are excited to start a new school year! Once again, we will be working with all grade 
level teachers this year to provide weekly Mindful Monday lessons during Hive time. 
These lessons will focus on the academic and social emotional needs of our students. 
Some topics might include: organizational skills, goal setting, and self-esteem, dealing 
with academic stress, conflict resolution, and career exploration...among many others! 
We may also go into classrooms to teach some lessons outside of Mindful Mondays. 
We appreciate your help in identifying the needs of your students. If you have not yet 
turned in the parent needs assessment that was sent home on the first day of school, 
there’s still time! Please let us know how we can help you or your child. 
 
Adam Meade  6

th
 grade and 8

th
 grade last names  A-L    

   adam.meade@knoxschools.org    865-932-8149 
Beth Kyburz  7

th
 grade and 8

th
 grade last names  M-Z 

   beth.kyburz@knoxschools.org    865-932-8152 

mailto:adam.meade@knoxschools.org
mailto:beth.kyburz@knoxschools.org


ONLINE:  Sept 1-14 
LIBRARY:  Sept 9-13 

including Parent Night Tuesday, Sept 10 
https://www.scholastic.com/bf/cartermiddleschool6   

https://www.scholastic.com/bf/cartermiddleschool6








September 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
 

LABOR DAY 
NO SCHOOL 

3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 
PARENT 
NIGHT                

5 PM -7PM 

11 12 13 
KCS Coupon 

Book                 
Campaign            
Begins! 

 

14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 

Dance 3:45-5 
 

PTSA Tailgate 
party 5-7 

 

29 30 
KCS Coupon 

Book           
Campaign 

Ends! 

     

Beta Club will have it’s first meeting,               
Friday, September 6th. It will last until 
4:30. We will meet in the chorus room.  
6th graders– bring your National Honor       
Society Certificate, Junior Beta            
Certificate, or last years 5th grade      
report card. 

Beta News~ 


